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Newsletter of Lions District 44-H New Hampshire 

November  2019 Volume 45 Issue 5  

Thoughts from  

District Governor Steve Middlemiss 

Send all articles, pictures and information to PCC Deedee LaTulippe at 

Newsletter 44h@outlook.com 

Please send as a Word Document or JPG Format.  

Deadline for submission is the 20th of each month. 

Our Visitation schedule has started, and we have visited some great clubs doing amazing things throughout 

their communities. I am looking forward to hearing your club’s stories in the near future. If you haven’t yet 

scheduled a visitation please contact Cabinet Secretary Valencia Wilson to do so.  

The next thing on our radar is the Peace Poster contest. Pam Brewster has been doing a great job 

chairing this committee this year. Thank you Pam. If you will not be able to bring the posters from 

your community to the November cabinet meeting, they will need to be mailed to me ( 22 Abbott 

Street, Hudson, NH 03051) postmarked no later than November 15th. We will then coordinate our 

judging of them.  

Speaking of the November Cabinet meeting, we hope to see as many of you there as possible. It is being 

held at the Puritan Back Room beginning at 8:15 AM. We will be discussing a new project “Youth With-

out a Permanent Stable Home” with our guest speaker Paul Staller from Waypoint and how we can help 

them with this issue. This is a project that was brought to our attention by our daughter Lion Lara and we 

have since approached LYS who have jumped on board with both feet. Thank you PDG Al and all of the 

board members. 

We will also be launching our Be the Match program. We will assist in reaching out to members in our 

communities to consider being a stem cell or bone marrow donor. Be the Match has provided Donor cards 

and we will distribute them at this meeting, Thank you Clubs for all your efforts to help those in your com-

munities. You are what makes it Great to be a Lion!!  

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions you might have. To get in touch with me my cell 

phone is 603-566-7616 and email is cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com.  Don’t forget to JUST ASK! IT WORKS! 

Lastly, LeeAnn and I would like to wish each of you and your families a Happy Thanksgiving! 

mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
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In this Issue 

District Membership This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1,223 1,226 

Added members  10 35 

Dropped members  20 48 

Closing Balance 1,213 1,213 

Net Gain/Loss  -10 -13 

Worldwide  1,441,423   

Club  New Member Sponsor 

Atkinson Sean Mindes Francis De Leo  

Litchfield Susan Hargraves Jessica McQuesten 

Litchfield Heather L. Portillo Linda Peeples 

Litchfield Deborah A. Stafford Jessica McQuesten 

Newmarket Anthon V. Fazzone None Listed 

Newmarket Lawrence D Foss Jr. None Listed 

Newmarket Susan Gionet None Listed 

Newmarket Julie A. Long Cindy Clark 

Plaistow Raymond F. Sears Miguel Cruz 

Windham Michael P. Murphy Jr. William Brown 

Find the PDG 

Pin Contest 

Info on Page 3 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  
11/2 Turn back clocks 1 hour  

11/3 44-N Cabinet Meeting      

Enfield  Community Center     

11/8 Peace Posters Due          

11/10 44-H Cabinet Meeting    

Puritan  Manchester                              

11/11 Veterans Day                 

11/14 World Diabetes Day                      

12/3  Zone 1 Meeting               

Windham Sr Ctr 7:00PM                                                      

1/3-5 NELC Meeting CT            

1/24-26 Mid-Winter             

Nashua Doubletree 

Health Services of NH Meeting             

Monthly 4th Tues 6:30             

Hannaford's Com. RM                    

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford 

 

Sight & Hearing of NH Meeting            

Monthly 3rd Thurs                       

Airport Diner, Brown Ave        

Manchester 

 

Youth Development Meeting           

Monthly 2nd Thurs                   

Hannaford's Com. Rm                     

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford 

 

Camp Pride Meeting                                                 

Monthly 2nd Weds                        

Auburn Tavern 

NEED HELP? 

Club President Assistance         
Here to help                                     

SVDG Robert Gustafson                                                                           
603-553-0531                                           
email robert-

gustafson11@gmail.com 

Club Secretary Assistance                 
Here to help                                      

CS Val Wilson                                                          
603-906-2353                                             

email valenciawil@comcast.net    

Club Treasurer Assistance              

Daniel Guimond                                           

603-458-7744                                                

email 

LionDanielGuimond@comcast.net 

 

Facebook NHLionsDistrict44-H                 
District Photographer                            
PCC Deedee LaTulippe                              
136 Lowell Rd. Hudson, NH 03051               
C: 603-566-0691                                              
E:  liondeedee@comcast.net 

 

Lions Fellowship                                    
Nancy O’Dowd                                    
P.O. Box 1163 Wolfeboro, NH 03894     
C: 603-387-6808                                  
Lupesmom14@gmail.com 

 

PEACE POSTER                                           
Pamela Brewster                                             
54 Leddy Dr.                                              
Epping, NH 03042 C: 603-702-5393                           
E: pbrews@comcast.net                              

 

UNIFORMS/JACKETS/SHIRTS,HATS      
Joe Kasper                                                    
63 Pine Hill Rd. Weare, NH 03281                
H:  603-529-0439 C: 603-548-0286               
E: JKasper@nedelta.com 

 

CHILDHOOD CANCER                         
Mary Tremblay                                                   
E: mntremblay@earthlink.com 

 

DIABETES                                                           
PCC Celeste Ricupero                                    
E: ricupero7@comcast.net   

 

ENVIROMENT:  

Jeri Maynard                                                      
E: lionjheri@comcast.net                   

 

HUNGER                                                              
Gail Dacey                                                    
E: grd514@aol.com 

 

VISION                                                        
Melanie Saunders                                                
E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

 

 

NEWSLETTER CONTEST 

Congratulations Winners 

July Gail Dacey, Salem                           

August  Kris Pavlik Barrington        

Sept Carol Frankiewicz, Barrington 

Oct Francis Caron, Salem                             

Each month there will be a  photo of 

a PAST DISTRICT Governor’s pin in 

the Pride. Find the pin and  email me 

the page you found it on within 48 

hours of receiving this newsletter.                   

A drawing will take place.                

The winner will be announced in the  

December Newsletter. and will re-

ceive a $10.00  Dunkin Donuts gift 

card at the  Mid-Winter Cabinet 

Meeting Sat Jan 25 

Nov 5 Derry, Nov 6 Windham, Nov 7 Epsom-Chichester,  

Nov 14 Hampstead, Nov 19 Exeter,  

Nov 21 Wakefield Lions Club  
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Thoughts from Multiple Council Chair Fred Plett  

Email: mccplett@gmail.com 

2019 NOVEMBER  

As we pass through leaf-peeping and Halloween into the Thanksgiving season, let us 

give thanks for all of the blessings we each can account for, including food on the     

table, housing, and all of the friendships we have made and will keep through the   

Lions.  I know wonderful people I would have never met had it not been for the Lions.  

Most of us are service minded and positive people, and a delight to be around.  Let us 

attract more such people into Lions.  I look forward to meeting them and establishing 

new friendships!  As the weather turns cold my heart stays warm, basking in these 

friendships, and in knowing the service that is being provided to our fellow citizens. 

mailto:mccplett@gmail.com
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The Wolfeboro Lions Club donated $1,000 to the 

Kingswood  Youth Center in support of their "Chili 

Challenge" fund-raiser that was held in September in 

Wolfeboro. The Center offers free programs for teens, 

ages 12 to 18, such as cooking and nutrition , arts and 

crafts, woodworking,  science, music, hiking, garden-

ing, career and college exploration, community inter-

action, mentor-ship, substance misuse prevention, 

and more. In addition, a hot meal is served daily. 

Many of the youth who attend are facing challenging 

life circumstances and rely on the Center  for support. 

L-R: Pam Sweeny, Development Director, Sue Valenti,  

Program Facilitator, Lion John Askew,  John Adams, 

Club President, Martha Krause, Board Member,    

Zachary Porter, Interim Executive Director 
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MEREDITH LIONS CLUB 

The Meredith Lions Club ended the month of September with a town wide scavenger hunt. Teams traveled to desig-
nated businesses and took a cell phone picture before preceding to the next location and doing the same thing. 
Each location earned them points with the chance for bonus points along the way. The team with the most points at 
the end was the winner. The club would like to thank everyone, including the businesses who participated and 
helped to contribute to our scholarship program. 

The club then proceeded to Dartmouth-Hitchcock hospital to the pediatric unit. The reason for the stop was to de-
liver four sets of Playtime Bed Sheets to CHAD. CHAD stands for Children's Hospital at Dartmouth-Hitchcock. Chil-
dren from all over New England and beyond are treated there for any number of illnesses and sometimes those 
stays are longer than expected. They can also be boring to a child and that is why a father in North Carolina came up 
with the idea of sheet sets with games and fun things to do printed on them. The child gets to keep the set of sheets 
when they leave the hospital. For more information about how you can help CHAD visit chadkids.org and to order 
sheets check out Playtime Adventures. 

Lion Phil Gerard, Debbie Bickford 
and Deborah Dow ,the winning 
team, and the Meredith Lion. 

Back: Lions Judy Cerito, Bob Maney, 
Denise Gerard, Margaret Maney 
And Bill Rathbun. Front: President 
Toni Olden and Marie Valliere 

Lions Denise Girard, Bob Maney, Marga-
ret Maney Judy Cerrito, David's House 
Finance Manage  Don Dutton and club 
President Toni Olden. Donation to CHAD. 

Moultonborough Lions Club has stepped forward to help the CHAD kids. First, they made a donation of 20 board 

game bed sheets for the patients. Then they individually purchased items from a “Wish List” provided by Children’s 

Hospital at Dartmouth-Hitchcock. Lions Pride! You can’t see it. You can’t touch it. But you sure can feel it! 

http://chadkids.org
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Hello fellow Lions! In recognition of World Diabetes Day in mid November, my home club, the 

Atkinson Lions have partnered with the Salem Lions to conduct a Diabetes A1C Clinic at the 

Atkinson Community Center on Wednesday, November 13th @ 4-7pm. The purpose of the 

event will be to test the general Public on their A1C levels (longer term measure of blood glu-

cose) to determine if they have pre-diabetes or diabetes. As we know, Diabetes is a global 

theme of Lions International. In the U.S., 1 out of 4 people do not know if they have diabetes. 

Our event may help people determine if they should see their Primary Care Physician about 

this insidious disease which can ultimately impact the eyes and other vital areas of the body if 

left untreated. We will also bring in a Nutritionist so she can provide insight on beneficial nutri-

tion ideas. If all goes well, the hope is to roll this Diabetes testing clinic idea out to the District 

for their consideration. Please see the flyer in the Newsletter which will help market the event. 

On September 30th                                          

DG Steve Middlemiss visited the Hud-

son Lions Club.  He inducted new mem-

ber Mary Sargent whose sponsor is Lion 

Ann Read. Club President Don St. Onge 

presented flowers to Lion LeeAnn Mid-

dlemiss. The club purchased a picnic 

table and brick for Camp Pride with DG 

Steve's name on it in appreciation of his 

service to the District. Also pictured are 

family members PDG Gary Rodgers,                                        

Betty & PDG Al Rogers and DG Steve 

DG Steve Middlemiss visitation to Hudson Lions Club 
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Nashua Lions 2019                        
Fire Fighter of the Year 

Nashua Lions Vice President Erin 
Freda presents Deputy Chief Kev-
in Kerrigan with his award as Fire 
Fighter of the Year Kerrigan was 
selected by for his work securing 
grants in excess of $2m for NFR. 
Looking on is Lion-Assistant Chief 
George Walker. 

The Salem club donated towards the making of the new 9/11 Memorial in Salem, NH 



 16 

 

VOL 45  ISSUE 5  2019 NOVEMBER 

Thoughts on Vision   

From Melanie Saunders 

Zone 1 Update Marilyn Richardson, Chair 

We had our first zone meeting on Oct. 1st in Hudson.  GST Lenny Hall spoke to those present 

about why it is important to report service projects and about some new district service initia-

tives.  We decided that for our Fall Zone Project we will gather donations from our clubs of 

items on the Wish List for Children’s Hospital at Dartmouth.  These items will be brought to 

our second zone meeting which will be held on Tuesday, Dec. 3rd at the Senior Center in 

Windham.  I recently had the pleasure of attending Salem Lions Club’s Annual Social and Raffle 

Fundraiser.  They had a lot of community support both in attendance and in the raffle dona-

tions.  I was amazed by the quantity and quality of the raffle baskets.  Congratulations Salem 

on bringing the community together for an enjoyable evening and a successful fundraiser. 
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Well it’s October and by now I’m guessing all clubs have had at least one meeting and have started 
to lay the ground work for what will be another great Lions year of “service”. I can tell you that I’ve 
attended the meetings for zones 1, 2-6, and zone 7 and there are plenty of things going on at the 
club level. Zone 1 has planned a fall project to collect items on a wish list for Chad (Children’s Hospi-
tal at Dartmouth) www.chadkids.org if you would like to participate? Kingston Lions have taken on 
the fundraiser for a little boy named Kaleb. He has a rare genetic condition called Ocular Albinism 
which impairs his vision. Special glasses costing $5000 will make a huge difference in this young 
boy’s life. A pancake breakfast on November 2nd is scheduled and hopefully the monies needed will 
be raised to purchase the glasses. Nice job Kingston, this is what we do so well.  

The multiple district led by Lions Youth Services is currently putting together a service project to 
benefit homeless tweens between the ages of 12 and 23. It seems that there are a lot more of 
these kids spending winters outside than I certainly realized. 1400 or so? The collection of needed 
items will take place at the Mid-Winter 

Convention. We will be working with a Manchester NH group called Waypoint who will be responsi-
ble for distribution of the items collected. A list of items needed will follow so keep your eyes 
peeled as I’m sure all will want to be a part of this project. 

Thoughts from  

Global Service Team Leader  Lenny Hall  Lah03811@gmail.com 

DG Steve, LeeAnn and I traveled up to Dartmouth – Hitchcock last month and met with Sallie House, 

the Pediatric Hematology/Oncology Social Worker.   She explained to us the way Norris Cotton has a 

team approach to treating their pediatric patients.  She was happy to hear the Lions in our District 

are donating to the Child Life Program which provides toys, games etc. to their    hospitalized and 

outpatient children. 

She shared with us their Pediatric Oncology Family Handbook. There is a section that talks about the 

costs to the families, which we sometimes do not think about.  Through donations from the greater 

community they are able to $1500 a year in financial assistance to families that qualify as it is availa-

ble.  These funds can help a family “pay rent, mortgage, utility bills, or car repairs.”   They also at 

times have gift cards for groceries and gas. 

Hopefully clubs in our District will consider not only supporting the Child Life Program, but also help 

provide money or gift cards for Norris Cotton to use for family assistance. 

CHILDHOOD CANCER 

http://www.chadkids.org
mailto:Lah03811@gmail.com
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GLT Pat Kimball 44-H  Pkimb56@gmail.com  or C: 603-819-9433  

  I had the opportunity to attend Zone 7, and Consolidated 2 and 6 zone meetings in September, which were well attended 

by all the clubs in their zones, as well as other members of the GAT Team.  I am truly amazed on how many great projects, 

fundraisers, and other events have or will take place in the near future.  We are some very busy LIONS representing and 

supporting communities throughout the state.  There are some great team and project leads leading these events, and hope 

they are being recognized.  Also, I am also surprised on how many projects small clubs are undertaking with great success.   

   The District has been awarded a grant to perform a Regional LIONS Leaders Institute, as ELLI is no longer being conducted 

by LCIF.  We are working out the details on when and where. Additional information will be provided in the near future.  We 

are expecting the training to be conducted in the spring.   

    We are also looking at conducting Guiding Lion training in the near future, as we have a goal to get 10 Guiding LIONS 

trained to assist clubs that might need a helping hand.  Also, look for more details on upcoming training opportunities for 

this training. 

     I look forward to seeing you at the next 44H Lions Cabinet Meeting being held of November 10.  I can be reached by 

email at Pkimb56@gmail.com  or C: 603-819-8433.  Thank you for all you do for your clubs, and communities. 

Empowering Your Service: There’s a world in need, and caring Lions are ready to change it. But comfort and 
compassion alone can’t heal those suffering.                                

  It takes Funding. 
 It takes Campaign 100: LCIF Empowering Service.  

To Increase Service Impact Through Campaign 100, our foundation will expand our commitment to our communi-
ties, making an even greater global impact with a focus on vision, youth, disaster relief and humanitarian work. For 
decades, we have been making a profound difference in the lives of the world’s children; of people with blindness 
and other visual impairments; of community members who are at-risk; and of our most deeply vulnerable neigh-

bors. We believe this is just the beginning, and we continually look for ways to leverage our proven expertise, net-
works, infrastructure and organizational knowledge.  

This month we will focus on Youth.  
Young people are vital to everything we do as a foundation. We make sure they ’re always considered and 

represented in every program and initiative we support. Our Lions ensure their global efforts support 
youth in need, while also giving young people the opportunity to serve.  

The History of Lions Quest 
The ideas behind Lions Quest date back to 1975, when a teenager named Rick Little set out on a “quest” to help 
other young people develop the skills and strength of character needed to succeed as adults. Rick conducted a 
survey of over 2,000 high school students to determine the issues that concerned them most and consulted experi-
enced teachers who suggested including a teacher workshop which would serve as a classroom model.  The pro-
gram was so successful at the high school level that soon middle and elementary schools were asking for age ap-
propriate positive youth development programs.  Little eventually founded and served as chief executive officer of 
the International Youth Foundation.  Next month’s focus:  Diabetes 

mailto:Pkimb56@gmail.com
mailto:Pkimb56@gmail.com
http://www.iyfnet.org/
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Wasn’t this one of the most beautiful foliage seasons that we have had in a long time?  As we drive along this fall, we marvel at the 

colors that make New Hampshire a favorite place for “leaf peeping”.  But when we get home, we start to curse our own (and the 

neighbors’) trees because soon we will have to rake and rake and rake… 

Just when you might think about cutting down those pesky trees, please consider the term “deforestation”- defined as the removal 

of trees (usually from a forest) to make way for non-forest uses. Some of those uses are food production, timber production, mining/

oil extraction, road building and urban expansion. Of course, wild fires are also a threat, many being caused by callous human habits. 

So why do we need to be concerned with our forests rapidly disappearing?  Environmental sources predict that most of the world’s 

forests will disappear in the span of a few years, leaving many plant and animal species to become extinct. Forests are much more 

than a collection of trees; their ecosystems contain complex plants, animals, fungi and bacteria; it is estimated that the rain forests 

contain more than one-half of the anti-cancer fighting drugs identified so far… 

Forest/trees provide us with many benefits besides goods such as timber and paper: 

They consume carbon dioxide and other green-house gases that we put into the air and then breathe out oxygen that we need 

to breathe. 

They prevent soil erosion- trees absorb rainfall so that topsoil is not washed into rivers and lakes 

Because of this #2 benefit, trees indirectly prevent flash floods and landslides.  

Forests are home to a vast array of plants and animals, many yet to be discovered  

Forests inspire wonder, peace of mind, and places for recreation   

Unfortunately, billions of people rely on the forests for economic reasons so what can an individual do to help save our much need-

ed forests? 

Plant- a tree- for every nuisance tree you may take down, plant another.  Log onto The Arbor Day Foundation 

(www.arborday.org ) for information about their tree planting programs and opportunities to purchase “Give-a-Tree” Cards. 

Sign up for paperless billing and save your documents in computer files and folders- no more printing- less paper and you also 

save on the cost of printer ink  (a win-win) 

Purchase renewable energy: solar, wind , geo-thermal- don’t use wood in your fireplace- wood may burn for a few hours but it 

takes years to grow a tree 

Shop for recyclable products- most recycled items do not derive from areas cleared of natural and rain forests.  

Learn to appreciate the part trees play in your life and impart that appreciation to others. 

ENVIROMENT 

Get ready folks. Grab your checkbook and a pen! The tickets are in the mail!  
Moultonborough Lions Club members came together for their annual “stuffing” party on 
Friday. They “stuffed” over 1,000 envelopes with letters, return envelopes and tickets for 
their raffle for $5,000 to be held at the Holiday Fair at the Central School on December 7th.  
$5,000 is a lot of money but even more so right before Christmas, so be sure to fill out the 
tickets and return them right away and you might just be the lucky winner. 
This is a big fundraiser for the Lions so keep in mind that all money raised goes right back 
into the Community. Lions are very thankful for your continued support over the years. 
The drawing will be held at 1:00p.m. at the close of the Fair. You need not be there to win. 
The Lions will notify the winner. 
If you would like to find out more about Lionism call Joe & Pat Keegan at 253-9916 
Remember our Motto is “We Serve”. 
Submitted by Pat Keegan 253-9916 

http://www.arborday.org
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           The October meeting agenda included the minutes that were prepared by PDG Sandra Hurd 
because Secretary SVDG Virginia Edwards along with other NH Lions were attending the USA/ Canada 
Forum. Thanks Sandra! Treasurer MCC Fred Plett presented the Treasurers report including Septem-
ber and October.  He also presented the proposed budget which was approved with noted changes.            
Fred also stated that the umbrella policy was up for renewal and, after discussion was approved to 
continue with that coverage.  Thanks to Fred for working in the best interest of the Foundation.  
          Alan Hoye, Project Coordinator presented four cases all of which were approved as they met 
the criteria the board uses.  Those cases totaled $3,475.00.  Alan pointed out that clubs requesting 
assistance are supporting their request with funding that exceeds the $150.00 requested with an   
application.  Thank You to those clubs. 
          The Board is looking for ideas for a fund raiser or two to help meet our mission of assisting local 
clubs meet the need for sight and hearing projects for members of their communities.  SVSG Virginia 
provided a brochure for fund raising project which will be reviewed to see how it fits our needs. 
     We discussed voting via email and President Langdon asked PDG Eric Lindburg to prepare a draft 

of the procedure to follow in the event there is a need to vote using email to facilitate a case action 

on the application was getting too long.                                                                                                                                                  

Thanks for being a Lion and your club for supporting your Sight and Hearing Foundation  

 

Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation of NH, INC 
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In most towns the scouts will be scouting for food the first weekend in November. I’ve discovered after working a food 
pantry in my town for over 6 months that many of the items I always donate aren’t the items they need the most. Many 
food pantries go to the food bank and they are able to get many items.  Items that they don’t usually get are canned meals 
such as beef-a-roni, ravioli, spaghetti and meatballs, beef stew and hearty soups. Many don’t feel like cooking and some 
live in motels and only have microwaves. Health and beauty items are also very welcome along with cleaning supplies and 
laundry detergent. EBT can’t always be used for these items. 
 
A few of the programs I mentioned last time are 
SNAP is the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program called stamps/ EBT. It allows you the flexibility to choose 
healthy food. You can apply for the benefit online through NH Easy or contact the NH Food Bank SNAP Outreach Coordina-
tor 
 
211 is a free and confidential service that provides information about health and human services available throughout 
New Hampshire.  Dial 2-1-1 from any New Hampshire phone or visit www.211nh.org. 
 
WIC is the supplemental Nutrition Program for Woman, infants and children. It is a great program for pregnant and 
breastfeeding woman and children under 5. They provide both health services and food vouchers for healthy food.. 
 
The National Hunger Hotline 1-866-3 HUNGRY and 1-877-8 HAMBRE (1-866-348-6479 and 1-877-842-6273) refers people 
in need of emergency food assistance to food pantries, government programs, and model grassroots organizations that 
work to improve access to healthy, nutritious food, and build self-reliance. Help is available on Monday through Friday 
from 9am-6pm EST. Hablamos español. 

HUNGER 

CHOW TIME 

the care that Fidelco takes with their puppies and dogs in training is astonishing. Below are two pictures. On the left 
is the chalk board of the individualized diets. Keeping track of who gets what requires a spreadsheet! On the right is 
the smaller of two rooms of the various dog foods that Fidelco feeds. When a dog is placed with a client, any ‘dietary 
upsets” are avoided because the needs of the dog being placed are known. The new handler is given a large bag of 
the proper dog food. If a change in food is necessary, clients are advised to keep the same primary protein (salmon, 
in Rosie’s case) to avoid issues. “Issues” when you are blind and picking up after your dog are definitely to be avoid-
ed!! 

You can contribute to the DogSight 2019-2020 campaign by sending a donation to the project chair. Checks should be 
made out toe LSHF with DSP on the memo line. Please send checks to: The DogSight Project, c/o Linda Piekarski, 15 
Edgewood Ave, Keene, NH 03431 Thank you for your support!! 

http://www.211nh.org/
http://www.211nh.org
http://www.whyhunger.org/findfood
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World Diabetes Day November 14th 

Approximately 1.25 million American children and adults have type 1 diabetes. 

 Type 1 prevalence figure calculated from prevalence data from the CDC’s SEARCH for Diabetes in 

Youth study and from data in the National Diabetes Statistics Report showing that type 1 diabetes 

represents 5% of diagnosed diabetes. 

 

Costs of diabetes. 

 American Diabetes Association: Economic Costs of Diabetes in the United States in 2012. Diabetes 

Care 36: 1033—1046, 2013. 

 

85.2% of people with type 2 diabetes are overweight or obese 

 CDC Morbidity and Mortality Weekly Report MMWR 2003 

 

The prevalence of diagnosed diabetes in the U.S. increased by 382% from 1988 to 2014 

 Calculated from NIHS data 

 

Diabetes kills more Americans every year than AIDS and breast cancer combined 

 Diabetes: Health, United States, 2010: 69,201 deaths 

 Breast cancer 40,676 deaths, 2009 

 AIDS, 21,601 deaths, 2009 

 

A person with diagnosed diabetes at age 50 dies 6 years earlier than a counterpart without diabetes 

 Diabetes Mellitus, Fasting Glucose, and Risk of Cause-Specific Death 

This Lions year is now 4 months old. The addition of new members is very slow this year. Add-
ing new members to your club brings so much to your efforts. New members give you the 
chance to do bigger service projects. New ideas and so important to your clubs future new 
leaders.  
It is important for the future of your clubs to add new members. It is also important to the 
District and International. Who knows if the new member you bring in wont be a future           
District Governor , International Director or President of Lions International. Better yet maybe 
just a good addition to your club.  
I am willing to speak at your club meetings to help you develop a membership recruitment 
plan. Feel free to reach out to me.  
Yours in all things Lion,  GMT Al Goldstein  
Just ask One! 

GMT Al Goldstein E:algoldstein@comcast.net 

mailto:algoldstein@comcast.net
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR  (DG)                    
Steve Middlemiss                                        
22 Abbott St.  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-883-5205  
C:  603-566-7616 
E:   cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com                

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR (FVDG)
Marie Hall 
26 Moonlight Dr.  
Newmarket, NH 03857 
C:  603-686-6935 
E:   mariehall326@gmail.com                  

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR  (SVDG) 
Robert Gustafson 
16 East Rd. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
C:  603-553-0531 
E: robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

CABINET SECRETARY-TREASURER (CST) 
Valencia Wilson, Secretary                   
PCC Scott Wilson, Treasurer                        
59 Georgetown Drive                            
Center Barnstead, NH 03225                                  
H: 603-906-2353                                           
C: 603-770-7705 Valencia                           
C: 603-770-3700, Scott                                         
Val email: valenciawil@comcast.net     
PCC Scott email: scottwils@comcast.net 

MULTIPLE COUNCIL CHAIR (MCC)        
Fred Plett                                                       
65 Wallace Rd.                                   
Goffstown, NH 03045                                              
C:  603-660-0732                                           
E:  MCCPlett@gmail.com  

2019 NOVEMBER 
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Zone 1 Marilyn Richardson, Chair                       
P.O. Box 65  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-882-1997 
C:  603-204-7914 
E: marilyn@pcom.com 

Zone 2 Mike Dolan, Chair 
5 Zoe Lane  
Newton, NH 03858 
C:  603-303-7950 
E: mt4dolan@gmail.com 
 
Zone 3 Randy Thompkins, Chair 
4 Coombs Farm Rd. 
Greenland, NH 03840 
H:  603-431-7352                             
C: 603-765-4965 
E: rye642@comcast.net 
 
Zone 4  PDG Gary Rodgers           
16 Mountain View Dr               
Hudson, NH 03051                                               
C: 603-883-4351                                                                                  
E:deputy.g.rodgers@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Larry Williams, Chair                     
232 Loudon Rd                                         
Pittsfield, NH 03263                                    
C: 603-435-7861                                             
E: lwwildwilly@gmail.com 

Zone 6 Doug Griffin, Chair                         
74 Peaslee Crossing Rd                         
Newton, NH 03858                                      
H: 603-378-0693                                               
C: 603-944-1377                                                           
E: doug@seadec.com 

Zone 7 Linda Rafferty, Chair                     
24 Falcon Way                                        
Hales Location, NH 03860                                
C: 781-820-4771                                             
E: lindaraffery55@gmail.com 

Global Leadership Team (GLT)       
Patricia Kimball                                                
30 Eastfield Loop 
Sandown, NH 03873 
C:  603-819-8433 
E: pkimb56@gmail.com 

Global Membership Team (GMT)     
Al Goldstein 
35 Main St.  
Atkinson, NH 03811                            H: 
603-362-6529 
C:  603-913-1281                                   
E: ALgoldstein@comcast.net 
 
Global Service Team (GST)            
Lenny Hall                                              
14 Winslow Dr. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
H:  603-362-5743                                                                  
C: 978-360-0958 
E: lah03811@gmail.com 
 
MEETING NEWS 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICE                         
Second Thursday of the month at 
Hannaford’s Kilton Rd.                    
Bedford, NH at 6:30PM 

SIGHT & HEARING FOUNDATION 
Third Thursday of the month at the 
Airport Diner, Manchester at 6:30PM 

HEALTH SERVICE OF NH                           
Fourth Tuesday of the month at           
Hannaford’s  , Kilton Rd.                     
Bedford , NH at 6:30PM   

TWIN SOCCER ASSOCIATION (LTSSA) 
Last Wed of the month at                      
Lui Lui in West Lebanon  
(Powerhouse Mall) Subject to change          
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